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Meeting Minutes
Special Meeting - September 13, 2009
A special meeting of the Trustees was held on Sunday, September 13, 2009 at 7:00 p.m. in the Trustees Room of the Old Town Hall.
Present:  Mr. Wilson, Mr. Appleby, Mr. Castagno, Ms. Fiske, Mr. Gallagher, Ms. Ross and Ms. MacDonough, Executive Secretary.   This number constituted a quorum.
Mr. Wilson called the meeting to order.  The purpose of this special meeting is to discuss matters of facilities maintenance –specifically, the house at Penn Farm -- which came to the Board’s attention and require immediate action.

Due to the urgent nature of these issues, and the need for the timely development of a course of action, it was not possible to give a seven-day notice period.  A meeting notice was posted at least 24 hours in advance of the Special Meeting, in accordance with the Freedom of Information Act. 

Mr. Wilson presented a summary of a September 12, 2009 meeting which was held at 9:00 a.m. at Town Hall and attended by Mrs. Elaine Quigley, her daughter Ms. Susan Landreth, Dorsey Fiske, Kathleen MacDonough and himself.  That meeting was arranged after the Board received an inspection report detailing a number of serious conditions that should be addressed in order to eliminate some safety hazards and properly maintain the structure.  Points covered at the meeting:

· The inspection report was prepared by Ross A. Gibson after he conducted an on-site condition assessment on August 18, 2009.

· Mrs. Quigley and Ms. Landreth were given copies of the report and Mr. Wilson went over it in detail with the group.

· Mr. Wilson explained that because the Board had been made aware in writing of the conditions observed in the inspection, that as a responsible landlord it was obligated to take action in a timely manner, particularly with regard to the urgent items, to make the house safe for habitation.
· Mr. Wilson told Mrs. Quigley that she should plan to vacate the farmhouse as soon as possible so that required repairs could commence.

· Due to the large quantity of personal storage in the house, it was not possible for Mr. Gibson to observe all of the structural items he needed to see. Therefore, the personal items will need to be removed from the house and stored or disposed of in some manner, possibly using “pods” or similar on the property.  If necessary movers would be hired to assist with this.

· A security system would be installed and activated as soon as possible.

· Pending consultation with legal counsel, all expenses borne now by the Trust on Mrs. Quigley’s behalf, including any overdue rent or taxes, theoretically would be secured and recouped by placing a lien on property that she owns at 101 Third St. in Midvale.

· Mrs. Quigley would be allowed access to the property on a daily basis, to operate the produce stand and to oversee the relocation of her belongings.

· After all repairs are made and a Certificate of Occupancy is issued, Mrs. Quigley would be offered first right of refusal to take up residence in the house, and a new lease would be prepared.
· Ms. Landreth said that it would not be possible for Mrs. Quigley to move in with her.  One solution suggested by Mrs. Quigley was to place a temporary trailer on the property.  That would accomplish having someone in residence and also allow her to be near the produce business.

Over the last year or so, the produce business has apparently not been viable enough to allow Mrs. Quigley to pay even the low rent that the Trust charges.  Her daughter had stated that any new lease would have to include a rent which would be within the Social Security Mrs. Quigley receives.

In the meeting on the 12th, Mrs. Quigley indicated that she had been aware of the existence of various conditions, e.g. leaks, termite swarms, etc., for a number of years.  While the lease clearly stated that Mr. and Mrs. Quigley were responsible for all interior maintenance items, repairs had not been performed and she did not seem to fully appreciate of the level of deterioration and possible damage which had occurred due to neglect.

After discussion it was agreed that the family did not seem willing or able to provide much in the way of solutions or support for Mrs. Quigley’s living situation.  Mr. Gallagher suggested contacting the State Dept. of Aging or other resources which might help her better manage her circumstances.  
Mr. Wilson proposed having a conference call with all four Quigley siblings to make sure everyone understood the plans.

Mr. Taylor, Trust attorney, will be consulted on all elements of the plan of action before they are acted upon.
There being no further discussion, Mr. Wilson moved that the Board move forward with the plan as outlined, including:  asking Mrs. Quigley to vacate as soon as possible; performing the emergency repairs and other maintenance and repairs as required; pursuing avenues to recoup Trust finds which may be expended and also rent and taxes which are in arrears; and researching the availability of social services assistance from government or nonprofit agencies.  

The motion carried unanimously.
There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned.
Respectfully Submitted,
Kathleen MacDonough
Executive Secretary
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